
December 2020 Update

Rather tall fence installed in Epsom Lane South - Enforcement have 
visited and will be writing to the owner part of fence over the 6ft 
permitted height 2 Appeals have been submitted (1) 24 Epson Lane 
South  (2)  2 Vernon Walk. We are also having problems with parking 
in Vernon Walk caused by the building workers at the Devine 
developments in Shelvers Way. Parking is really awful vans etc 
parked on the grass verges at the beginning of Vernon Walk

Tree outside Sally Nethercott looks good, the much brighter lights 
have really helped. Haven't seen the lights in High St and Shelvers 
hill yet, sorry haven't had the time to drive round in the evening 
rather a lot of meetings. Walton Christmas decorations are looking 
great, the tree and lights during the evening looks magical at night 
time  with the reflection on the water of the pond. Walton Forum 
have also decorations to the lamp post and trees

Thanks to Jeff for arranging to get the ditch cleared that runs 
between Kingswood road to Downs View.  Highways have cleared the 
ditch of building rubble, garden waste etc which adjoining residents 
have been using as a dumping ground. Highway staff have gone down 
about 1 metre, they were working there for over 2 weeks in awful 
weather. Good news the heavy rain we have had in the last few days 
Downs View and Downs Way didn't have any flooding, hopefully was the 
same in Ashurst Road. We have had a complaint from a resident re the 
safety fence put up in Kingswood Road. Highways had install the 
safety fencing both entrances, when we had the very heavy rain last 
week that ditch was very deep with water

Surrey Heartlands will be running the mass vaccination centre at 
Epsom Racecourse, aiming to start on the 15th December subject to 
receiving the vacccine. They are also looking to open up a 2nd mass 
centre in Guildford details are still waiting to confirmed. Primary 
Care will also be opening up 17 centres for the covid jabs  areas to 
be confirmed. Surrey Heartlands team have been working flat out for 
the last 10 to 12 weeks working arrangements mass vaccination for 
Surrey. Residents will be phoned/letter re when their appointments 
will be, you can't just turn up. The first people to receive the 
vaccine will be the elderly. care home residents, the bulk of 
vaccinations will start in the New Year. The concern I have - will 
the elderly be able to get to Epsom Race course there is a walk from 
the bus stop no pavement, we may have to help residents.

Surrey Heartlands with SCC and Epsom and St Helier Trust have been 
running a centre at Headley Court which opened as the Seacole Centre 
(for 45 or 46 patients) since May for long term covid patients, the 
6 month contract came to an end in November. Angle developers who 
own the site have agreed that the SeacoleCentre can continue for the 
next 3 years. This centre has had so many patients they have had to 
open Leatherhead hospital to take the overflow

The community litter picking group is going from strength to 
strength, stacks of volunteers which are out most days, they are 



noticing the fly tipping which is helping. The have a fantastic 
relationship with the Council and the cleansing team. Can we please 
have an article from them for the next Tribune. Still getting over 
the other saturday the group were in Heathcote by the entrance, the 
yellow bin had 65 bags of dog poo round it, thankfully Jeff was with 
them. Was out with them last  Sunday in Walton, couldn't believe the 
rubbish in Nursery Road. The 3 new houses in road have blended in 
when you remember the amount of applications appeals and years of 
work involved. Still have concerns about the parking for another 
there that had a massive extension.

Would like to thank you all for your support over the year, it's 
been a tough year for us all.  Special thanks have to go to Mike F, 
Tim A, Mo A and Norma D for all they covered since March helping the 
vulnerable. Also to Jeff H and Gillian H who have kept me going for 
the toughest time I have had since March.

Rachel


